
APPENDIX E 

Stone, Derek 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Jon Wallsgrove 
11 Auqust 2020 09:43 
Robson, Debra 
RE: Old Pier Hut 

Thanks Debbie in which case if there are any other valid reps could you send the following email to the 
residents and an amended one to Clh- Symes and Mr Collins? 

As I say I am happy to email this on to eve1yone if you are able to give me their email addresses or write to 
them if I have their full name and address. 

Thanks 

Dear Sir or Madam 

I am representing Mr Anik on his application for a new premises licence for his business on South Parade 
Pier. I understand he met with Councillor Symes and having explained that his business is not a bar but 
primarily a takeaway food business that Councillor Symes would be prepared to withdraw her objection if 
my client amended his application so that the sale of alcohol ceased at 9pm each day. 

I am instructed that my client will amend his application to 9pm each day if, and only if, all representations 
from interested pa1ties are withdrawn. To withdraw a representation you must confmn this in writing to the 
Council Licensing T earn by email or letter. In the event that such written confmnation is not provided, and 
thus a hearing must proceed my client will maintain his application to sell alcohol until 11pm each day. I 
appreciate that not all interested paities may wish to withdraw their objection. On that basis if you choose to 
withdraw your representation but there remains at least one other objection a hearing must proceed to 
determine the application. Your representation will then remain valid and you can attend the hearing to 
make representations. The Local Authority will confnm the position in due course and advise you if a 
heai·ing is necessaiy. 

I would just mention that neither the Police nor Licensing Authority, nor indeed any other Responsible 
Authority has made a representation against the grant of a licence for his location for the hours applied for. 
In relation to the Licensing Objectives, by viitue of the guidance issued by the Secretaiy of State under 
section 182 of the Licensing Act the Committee must have regai·d to the expe1tise of the vai·ious 
Responsible Authorities and in the absence of cogent evidence to the conti·aiy, look to them as the prima1y 
source of advice on the iinpact an application has on those objectives. 

Please do get in touch with me if there is any other info1mation you would like before replying to my email. 
Thank you for your time in giving fuither consideration to the application. 

Dear Mr Collins and Councillor Symes 

I am representing Mr Anik on his application for a new premises licence for his business on South Pai·ade 
Pier. I understand he met with you Councillor Symes and having explained that his business is not a bar but 
primarily a takeaway food business that you would be prepared to withdraw your objection if he amended 
his application so that the sale of alcohol ceases at 9pm each day. 
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Units 39-41 Haslar Marine Technology Park Haslar Road Gosport Hampshire PO12 2AG 

Premises Licences | Personal Licences | DPS Changes | Temporary Event Notices  
APLH Courses |Reviews | Due Diligence | Betting and Gaming | eLearningPlus  

For more details on our services please click on the links above. 
 

From: Robson, Debra   
Sent: 31 July 2020 10:55 
To: Jon Wallsgrove  
Subject: FW: Old Pier Hut 
 
Hi Jon 
 
Representation from Cllr Linda Symes for the Old Pier Hut. 
 
Regards. 
 
Debbie  
 

From: Robson, Debra   
Sent: 30 July 2020 15:04 
To: Robson, Debra 
Subject: FW: Old Pier Hut 
 
 
 

From: Symes, Linda (Cllr)  
Sent: 30 July 2020 12:07 
To: Licensing Shared Email  
Subject: Old Pier Hut 
 
I would like to object to the application on behalf of residents of Savoy House. 
 
The licensing objectives are very clear and it is felt that these will be breached by allowing the sale of 
alcohol, by keeping children safe from harm and causing a public nuisance. 
 
I would like to speak at the hearing. 
 
Regards 
 
Linda Symes (Cllr) 
 
Get Outlook for iOS 
Get information on what matters to you delivered straight to your inbox - sign up for 
My Portsmouth Updates today.  
Visit www.portsmouth.gov.uk/updates-sign-up today 

 
 

This email is for the intended recipient(s) only. 
  
If you have received this email due to an error in addressing,  
transmission or for any other reason, please reply to it and let the  
author know.  If you are not the intended recipient, you must not use, 
disclose, distribute, copy or print it. 
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This email may be monitored, read, recorded and/or kept by Portsmouth  
City Council.  Email monitoring and blocking software may be used. 

Partners: Tim Shield (569713) | Michelle Hazlewood (569714) | Christopher Grunert | Jon Wallsgrove 
Associates: Paul Henocq | Patrick Robson  
Practice Manager: Jonathan Pupius 

John Gaunt & Partners authorised and regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority - SRA No. 173393 

CAUTION 
This email is intended to be confidential to the person to whom it is addressed and may be legally 
privileged.  
If you are not the intended recipient, please contact us by email or telephone and please delete the message 
from your system immediately. 
Any unauthorised disclosure of information contained in this communication is strictly prohibited. 
We use the word "partner" to refer either to a partner of John Gaunt & Partners (the “firm”);an office holder 
in a partner; or an employee or consultant of the firm with equivalent standing and qualifications. 
John Gaunt & Partners is committed to safeguarding the privacy of our clients, our privacy notice sets out 
what personal data we may hold about you, how we collect this data and how we use this information. 
Our Privacy Notice can be viewed here: https://www.john-gaunt.co.uk/data-privacy-notice  
Get information on what matters to you delivered straight to your inbox - sign up for 
My Portsmouth Updates today.  
Visit www.portsmouth.gov.uk/updates-sign-up today 

This email is for the intended recipient(s) only. 

If you have received this email due to an error in addressing,  
transmission or for any other reason, please reply to it and let the  
author know.  If you are not the intended recipient, you must not use, 
disclose, distribute, copy or print it. 

This email may be monitored, read, recorded and/or kept by Portsmouth  
City Council.  Email monitoring and blocking software may be used. 
______________________________________________________________________ 

Partners: Tim Shield (569713) | Michelle Hazlewood (569714) | Christopher Grunert | Jon Wallsgrove 
Associates: Paul Henocq | Patrick Robson  
Practice Manager: Jonathan Pupius 

John Gaunt & Partners authorised and regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority - SRA No. 173393 

CAUTION 
This email is intended to be confidential to the person to whom it is addressed and may be legally privileged.  
If you are not the intended recipient, please contact us by email or telephone and please delete the message from your system immediately. 
Any unauthorised disclosure of information contained in this communication is strictly prohibited. 
We use the word "partner" to refer either to a partner of John Gaunt & Partners (the “firm”);an office holder in a partner; or an employee or 
consultant of the firm with equivalent standing and qualifications. 
John Gaunt & Partners is committed to safeguarding the privacy of our clients, our privacy notice sets out what personal data we may hold 
about you, how we collect this data and how we use this information. 
Our Privacy Notice can be viewed here: https://www.john-gaunt.co.uk/data-privacy-notice  




